
    
 

 
Sgt. Matthew Malinowski 

Syracuse Police Department 
511 South State Street 
Syracuse, NY 13202 

(315) 442-5200  
 
Sergeant Matthew Malinowski was appointed to the Syracuse Police Department in 
2011, and now supervises the Office of Public Relations, a newly created office under 
the direction of Chief Kenton Buckner. Sgt. Malinowski also serves as the departments 
Public Information Officer. 
 
In that role, he is responsible for all external communications for the department, re-
branding efforts, and increasing the connectivity with the community. In 2019, Sgt. 
Malinowski obtained the Advanced Public Information Officers certification through 
FEMA and has also attended several national training seminars that bring Public 
Information Officers from around the country to debrief national incidents and develop 
best practices. 
 
Prior to his current assignment, Sgt. Malinowski served five years in the Patrol Division 
as a Patrol Officer. In 2017, he was promoted to Sergeant and supervised Patrol 
Officers on the midnight shift. 
 
Sgt. Matthew Malinowski holds a Bachelor’s of Science Degree in Public Justice from 
the State University of New York at Oswego. 


